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Local Updates 

• Bridleway linking Shawford Down and Southdown Rd –out for consultation 
until 3rd September. 

• Shepherd’s Down School (19/01154/HCS) application for a temporary 
classroom approved with associated conditions to allow 20 more pupils 
whilst a permanent solution is considered. 

• HCC’s Safety Engineering team is reviewing the causes and frequency of 
reported incidents on the Otterbourne Rd with Hampshire Constabulary 
following the recent collision.  

• Southampton Airport. The Future Airspace Strategy Implementation South 
(FASI South) to increase capacity is now in progress. You can sign up for email 
notifications about this application at airspacechange.caa.co.uk 

 
Heritage Open Days 13-22 September 
A number of Hampshire County Council sites will open their doors for the Heritage 
Open Days: 
The Great Hall, Winchester 20 and 22 September, 1.00-2.30pm 
Musicians playing traditional Tudor musical instruments – viols and recorders. 
Hampshire Record Office – 21 September, tours at 11am and 2pm 
Go behind the scenes and discover the work that takes place to preserve 
Hampshire’s documentary heritage.  
Winchester Discovery Centre – daily, 13 to 22 September inclusive 
An informative look at the history behind some of our Hampshire fare and some of 
the many foods that have become popular across the UK and beyond. 
Details on all local Heritage Open Days in Hampshire from 13 to 22 September can 
be found at www.heritageopendays.org.uk   
 
Back to School - All children attending Reception Year to Year 2 are entitled to free 
school meals and older children may be eligible too. Find out more on 
www.hants.gov.uk search ‘free school meals’ 
 
Highways England (highwaysengland.co.uk) updates for major road projects: 
M3 Junctions 9 to 14 Smart Motorway –roadside surveys complete, public 
information sessions start autumn 2019. 
M3 Junction 9 improvements (National Significant Infrastructure Project) –statutory 
public consultation ended August 2019. Development consent sought for 2020 with 
work due to start in 2021. 
 
Police and Crime –Chief Constable, Olivia Pinkney will be attending the Hampshire 
Police and Crime Panel meeting in public in October to answer questions about 
policing in Hampshire and IoW. 
 
Cllr Jan Warwick 
Winchester Downlands 


